Transforming Adult Social Care (TASC) Force
11th July, 2011
9.30am -12pm
Room 61, 6th Floor, Bidborough House

Membership: Cllr Pat Callaghan (Chair); Rebecca Harrington (Assistant Director, Adult Social Care); Lyn Romeo (Assistant Director, Adult Social Care); Jill Manthorpe (Independent Academic Advisor); Pat Stack (DISC); Jenny Alphonse (Camden Crossroads); Monica Riveros, (Age UK Camden); Anju Bhatt (Camden BME Alliance); Colin Plant (Mental Health Foundation Trust); Graham Conroy (NHS Camden); Maureen Brewster (Voluntary Action Camden); Robert Simpson (Social Worker, staff representative); Betty Moore (Carer representative).
Apologies: Pat Stack; Maureen Brewster, Anju Bhatt, Graham Conroy, Betty Moore
Key Issues 
Set out below is a summary of issues raised at the meeting. The powerpoint presentations given to accompany the two main items have been attached

Item 1 
Day Services: The changing context and challenges
Information was provided on:

· Camden’s contributions policy

· Personal budgets, financial risk and business models

· Key risks and challenges

A number of issues were discussed, these have been summarised in bullet form below:

· Jill Manthorpe observed that day centre costs were very low quoting the cost of attendance at Charlie Ratchford’s of £25 per session. She queried whether the costs were subsidised and was informed that they were not.

· It was confirmed that the allocation could be used to purchase non buildings based activities in the community. 

· Funding for people with changing needs was discussed. This can be met either by a contingency allocation in the personal budget or by a further review of needs when those needs change

· There was a discussion on the provision for self funders. Information is provided on Camden Care Choices, the ASC web pages and self funders have a right to an assessment of need and advice on how that need can be met

Item 2

Developing community based day opportunities
Information was provided on:

· Greenwood Place Project – A Camden Resource to Support Independent Living

· Micro-providers

· Camden’s review of Community Centres

The following issues were raised:

· There was a discussion on the future role of ‘care’ centres, with a focus on multi-disciplinary support including addressing of health needs.

· It was agreed that we did not want to create a ‘mini-campus’ at Greenwood but to involve younger people and ensure it was seen as part of the local community. 
· There was an explanation of the legal framework for small providers setting up and providing services; a discussion on where financial support could be sought and how organisations could sustain themselves in the market.

Cllr Callaghan thanked members for a thought provoking and invigorating discussion.

